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Pro-Life President Donald Trump Sworn in as President

Shown here is President Donald Trump as he is sworn in on Friday, January 20. Also pic-
tured is his family as they surround him as he lays his hand on the Bible that former 
President Ronald Reagan used at his Inauguration. 

Pro-life groups celebrated the inauguration of President 
Donald Trump and his commitment to pro-life policies 

on Friday, marking the end of an eight-year struggle to pro-
tect lives under a pro-abortion White House administration. 
Trump, who has committed to being a pro-life president, and 
Vice President Mike Pence, a strong pro-life leader through-
out his government service, were sworn into office at noon 
Friday January 20 as the 45th presidential leaders of the Unit-
ed States. In his address, President Trump promised to bring 
changes to America and to protect the “forgotten” people.

Pro-life leaders are hopeful that the Trump administra-

tion will include unborn 
babies among those whose 
rights were “forgotten” un-
der the President Barack 
Obama administration. 
“From the Cabinet, to the 
Supreme Court, to over 100 
open federal judge seats, to 
the many other appoint-
ments, the next 100 days 
and beyond are critical and 
we need to surround the 
President in prayer to make 
wise decisions,” said Mat 
Staver, Founder and Chair-
man of Liberty Counsel. 
“We are standing on the 
verge of major change that 
will reverberate around the 
world.”

Trump, who once de-
scribed himself as pro-
choice on abortion, now 

says he is pro-life. Many who were skeptical about the sin-
cerity of his views felt reassured when he chose Pence and 
other strong pro-life leaders to help run his administration.

In the past few months, Trump promised to nominate 
pro-life justices to the U.S. Supreme Court and to sign a bill to 
ban late-term abortions on unborn babies who can feel pain. 
He also vowed to sign a bill to defund Planned Parenthood 
and redirect tax dollars to community health centers that pro-
vide comprehensive care without doing abortions. He said he 
also would make permanent the Hyde Amendment, which 
bans taxpayer funding for abortions in Medicaid.

by Micaiah Bilger
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Shown here is President Trump 
as he signs an Executive Order 

which would ban all funds used for 
abortion by International Planned 
Parenthood. The President also took 
steps to defund UNFPA, a Unit-
ed Nations agency which promotes 
abortions worldwide. 

Most pro-life Americans are 
anxiously awaiting Congress to pass 
a bill to defund the Planned Parent-
hood abortion business. While that 
defunding legislation concerns the 
domestic-based Planned Parenthood 
abortion corporation, President 
Trump has the ability to put in place 
an executive order that would revoke 
funding for its International affiliate.

When pro-abortion former 
President Barack Obama took office, 

President Donald Trump Signs Executive Order Banning Funding 
for Abortion From LifeNews.Com

Obama overturned a policy that prevented funding of groups 
that promote or perform abortions overseas. The Mexico City 
Policy covered over $400 million in federal funds, part of which 
flowed to the abortion businesses International Planned Parent-

hood and Marie Stopes International for their foreign efforts. 
The order ensures U.S. foreign aid will continue to go to health 
care and humanitarian relief in the millions of dollars. It just 
will not subsidize abortion overseas.

One of the celebrity speakers at Saturday’s Women’s March 
on Washington was singer Madonna. Staying rather true 

to her “Rebel Heart” persona, she did not hold back in her ad-
dress to the crowd. In addition to thrice saying “f–k” live on 
television completely uncensored, she also admitted to having 
“thought an awful lot about blowing up the White House.” 

Post-election, the “Material Girl” singer has continued to 
speak her mind against Trump and his proposed policies. It’s one 
thing to say a few curse words for shock value, but let’s be honest: 
if anyone other than a celebrity said something about wanting to 
blow up the White House, Secret Service would be knocking on 
their door. Those kinds of comments are completely inappropri-
ate to make – especially in light of the violence on Friday – and 
that kind of rhetoric isn’t something to just joke about. Many of 
the women marching spoke out against “normalizing Trump.” 
We shouldn’t “normalize assassination” either.

Editor’s Note: This women’s march is just another example 
of leading good women down the wrong road. This was not 
a march for women’s equality; this was a hateful anti-Trump, 
pro-abortion march for those people who just can’t get over the 
fact that Hilary Clinton lost the election. Millions of dollars are 

being spent to fund this type of activity and keep the hate go-
ing. I saw on Channel 10 from Terre Haute a Catholic Nun who 
was leaving on a bus with others heading for DC. My question 
for this Catholic Nun: does she know what she is doing? Folks, 
get over this; go back to work and get ready for the next elec-
tion. The major media of CBS, NBC, MSNBC, ABC and CNN and 
their liberal sidekicks only reported the crowd size and the pos-
itives of this march, nothing was reported to make it look bad. 
This has been this way all along as this same liberal media did 
not hide their bias for Hilary Clinton and their disdain for Don-
ald Trump. On election night they were ready to break down 
and cry when they saw that Donald Trump was going to win. 
They could not contain their anger with the American people, 
and they predicted doom and gloom for the future. Of course 
they could not look beyond their liberal agenda. I am not sure 
if these people will ever get over it. As long as George Soros is 
funding this type of activity it will just keep it going. I hate to say 
this but I am afraid the media and these liberal groups will keep 
this hate and discontent going and will not give the President or 
the country rest from their complaining. At this point all we can 
do is pray for them and our Country. May God Bless the United 
States of America!

Profane Speech at Pro-Abortion “Women’s March,” January 21 
Madonna Talks About Blowing Up The White House

by Christine Rousselle
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Abortions Have Dropped 43% 
Since 1990, 673,800 Fewer 
Babies Die From Abortion

By Dave Andrusko, Editor of National Right to Life

The Guttmacher Institute’s long-awaited new report hit 
the Internet this morning and the bottom line is won-

derful news. There were 926,200 abortions in 2014, the low-
est figure of babies lost since 1974! Compare that with 1990 
when there were 1.6 million abortions and the incredible 
impact of your legislative, educational, and political efforts is 
undeniable. Even Guttmacher concedes “the wave of abor-
tion restrictions passed at the state level over the last five 
years could also have contributed to the decline by making it 
more difficult for women to access needed services in highly 
restrictive states,” according to Rachel Jones and Jenna Jer-
man. Here are just a few highlights from the report: There 
were 32,500 fewer abortions in 2014 than in 2013: 926,000 
versus 958,200. The latest figure is a 12.5% drop from 2011 
when Guttmacher reported 1.06 million abortions.

It was Friday, Feb. 13, 2015, a nor-
mal day like any other. I got out of 

school at 10:25 a.m., went to my in-
ternship and worked. When I got off 
work, I went home and waited for my 
boyfriend, Jordan, to get off work and 
come home. It had been over a month 
since I’d had a period, so Jordan was 
bringing a pregnancy test over. I took 
it, and it was positive. How could it be? 
I was 17, worried and scared.

I called Your Choice Resource 
Center and made an appointment, and thankfully, Jordan stuck 
by my side. My first appointment was Feb. 20. I walked in, filled 
out the forms, and was called to the back to see a nurse. Another 
positive test. But, before we took the test, the nurse opened her 
Bible and helped me to understand that – no matter what – God 
still loved me. Then, we looked at the different stages the baby 
goes through in the womb. What a miracle!

After our talk, where the nurse answered my questions, 
prayed with me and helped to calm my fears, I went into an-
other room to get an ultrasound. There he was: eight weeks in 
the womb, a tiny little peanut. I couldn’t believe my eyes. I left 
feeling like I was on top of the world, but as the day wore on, I 
was worried about Jordan and I telling our parents. Still, I knew 
I would live, and it would be alright in the end. When we did tell 
my parents, my mom took it lighter than I thought she would, 
but my dad didn’t speak to me for a little while.

Jordan, Halie and J.C. in November, 2016

A Baby May Change Your Life, 
But That Doesn’t Mean Your Life Is Over

By Halie, National Right to Life News

There were times I wanted to give 
up, but I knew God was with me, and 
so was Jordan. Our baby boy was born 
Sept. 10, 2015 – three weeks early, but 
healthy, and I wouldn’t change it for 
the world. We named him Jordan Col-
in, “J.C.” for short. He’s healthy, happy 
and our little miracle. I hope that every 
pregnant, worried and scared teenage 
girl has the opportunity to go to a preg-
nancy center. I had a great, helpful, and 
unforgettable experience. Everyone 

was so helpful and kind.
Jordan and I got married Oct. 3, 2015. I was a senior in 

high school when I got pregnant, but I made straight A’s and 
graduated. Now, I’m going to college. To all the worried preg-
nant teenage girls, do not give up. A baby may change your life, 
but that doesn’t mean your life is over. You can make the best of 
your situation.

We’re active members of our church and we are putting 
God first in our family. I thank God for a place like Your Choice. 
Without them, who knows what path I would’ve taken.

Halie is part of a team of seven moms who will bring their 
babies to Washington, D.C. this January 26 as part of Heartbeat 
International’s Babies Go to Congress. The moms will each have 
a chance to tell their their congressmen on Capitol Hill their story 
of how pregnancy help organizations have helped them welcome 
their children.

The following poem was submitted to Right to Life by 
Donna Cox of Washington and we are publishing it 

here for your viewing.

If You Could Only See
If the uterus were transparent and your eyes could see,

Would you still subject your child to such a cruel atrocity?
If you saw the innocent struggle to escape the doctor’s knife,

Would you still be so determined to end your baby’s life?
Could you watch as scissors are inserted into your baby’s brain?

As forceps tear your child apart, could you watch lifeblood drain?
Or as drugs block his nutrition and starvation takes its toll;

Maybe torture as his skull is crushed, would that affect your soul?

Evil has created many ways to soon dispose
Of unwanted babies with their worries and their woes.

One thing that’s been forgotten in all the stress and strife,
Many a baby suffers in the quest to end his life.

Other women want a chance to have a baby of their own;
One would take your child to love and nurture ‘til he’s grown.

So please have compassion for a life that’s just begun.
Give a child the gift of life; by doing so you’ve won.

Donna Cox, August 17, 2016
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When Kayla Gaytan called her husband Sergeant Charles 
Gaytan to tell him that she was pregnant, neither one 

could have been more excited. Kayla Gaytan had just beaten 
Hodgkin’s Lymphoma and had endured five months of chemo-
therapy. It had only been a month since completing chemother-
apy and doctors told her that the chances of having more chil-
dren were slim.

The newlyweds were already parents to Ethan and Harp-
er, and after beating cancer, another baby was a miracle they 
hadn’t been expecting. Then, they were handed a second, third, 
and fourth miracle: they had naturally conceived quadruplets. 
While a pregnancy of multiples comes with a lot of risks, this 
pregnancy had no major complications. “My original goal to 
make was 34 weeks because I figured if I could beat cancer, sure-
ly I could make it to 34 weeks with quads,” Kayla Gaytan told 
News 2 in Fort Campbell.

However, before she could make it to her goal, Kayla Gay-
tan noticed symptoms of her cancer beginning to return. A 
biopsy confirmed her fears. The couple was devastated. “She’d 
worked really hard to [fight] it the first time, and to come back 
and have to go through it all again, it breaks my heart,” said her 
husband. Shortly after the diagnosis, Charles Gaytan reached 
out for support on the family’s Go Fund Me page, saying, “With 
a heavy heart, we along with our medical team decided to deliv-
er the babies by C Section at 30 weeks. As Kayla needs to begin 
treatment right away.”

On December 30 doctors safely delivered the couple’s four 
babies. Lillian, Victoria, Michael, and Charles were all healthy, 
with the smallest weighing just two pounds, eight ounces. The 
children will need to spend over a month in the neonatal in-
tensive care unit. “It was exciting. It was nerve-wracking,” said 
Kayla Gaytan. “But to see them when they all came out and to 
hear them crying, that was really exciting.” In about a week, 
Kayla Gaytan will begin another round of chemotherapy. She 
has a 50/50 chance of surviving for five years. “We know that 
(God has) got to have a different plan up there for us, and surely 
everything’s going to work out in the end,” Kayla Gaytan said.

Woman Gives Birth to 
Quadruplets While Fighting 

Cancer
By Nancy Flanders, National Right to Life News

Clash Looming Over Repeal and 
Replace ObamaCare 

By Dave Andrusko, National Right to Life News

As the final post of the day, a quick rehash of two develop-
ments many of you have already heard about.
“The first order of business is to repeal and replace 

ObamaCare, and that was our message today and that will be 
our message on Capitol Hill,” Pence told reporters after meet-
ing with Congressional Republicans, NBC News reported. 
Lame Duck President Barack Obama “met behind closed doors 
Wednesday morning with congressional Democrats to map out 
a strategy to defend the Affordable Care Act [ObamaCare] and 
other health-care policies.”

Meanwhile pro-abortion Senate Minority Leader Chuck 
Schumer (D-NY) was busy rattling sabers. In an interview with 
CNN’s Dana Bash Schumer said, “The only way we’re going to 
work with [Trump] is if he moves completely in our direction 
and abandons his Republican colleagues.” For good measure, 
Schumer added, “95 percent of the time, we’ll be holding his 
feet to the fire and holding him accountable.”

In case anyone may have been naïve enough to think 
pro-abortion Senate Democrats would not go full-throttle after 
any Supreme Court nominee President-elect Trump would of-
fer, there’s this from Schumer’s appearance last night on MSN-
BC’s Rachel Maddow Show. He flatly announced Senate Dem-
ocrats are prepared to block “out of the mainstream” Supreme 
Court nominees.

According to NBC News: “The consequences are going 
to be down the road,” Schumer said. “If they don’t appoint 
somebody good, we’re going to oppose them tooth and nail.” 
Asked by Maddow whether he would seek to simply keep the 
seat open rather than confirm a nominee outside the main-
stream, Schumer replied: “Absolutely. We are not going to 
make it easy for them to pick a Supreme Court justice,” he 
said. Suggesting that could be any nominee, he said: “It’s 
hard for me to imagine a nominee that Donald Trump would 
choose that would get Republican support that we [Demo-
crats] could support.”

In 2013, Schumer’s predecessor in the Senate’s leadership 
ranks, Harry Reid (D-Nev.), led the charge to eliminate the fil-
ibuster for presidential appointments, except to the Supreme 
Court. Schumer told Maddox that Republicans “won’t have 60 
votes to put in an out-of-the-mainstream nominee [on the Su-
preme Court] and then they’ll have to make a choice: Change 
the rules.”

Keep up with Right to Life News
If you wish to keep up with the Right to Life happen-

ings go to our web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com for all 
the latest information. You can look at past newsletters by 
clicking on the Tab Info, then select DCRTL Newsletters. 
We have newsletters online all the way back to Jan. of 2011. 
You can get national news by going to www.nationalright-
tolifenews.org/news/ or www.lifenews.com/ 
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I was asked during the recent election if I ever received nega-
tive comments regarding our Right to Life signs that ask the 

question, “If Your Vote Supports Abortion, What Will Happen 
to Your Soul?” The answer to that question is yes; but we re-
ceived very few negative comments and many more positive 
comments about the signs. I really believe those negative com-
ments came from people who were uncomfortable seeing those 
signs and it made them think, and they really did not like what 
they felt. Sometimes you have to call a spade a spade. The idea 
for this came from our friends in Evansville who promoted the 
idea, and all across southern Indiana these signs popped up. 

Now it really does not bother me when I hear comments 
from pro-abortion people as I know where they are coming 
from; but when I hear comments from people that I know are 
against abortion, that really gets to me. These people just don’t 
seem to think about what they are doing when they vote for 
candidates who support abortion. They try to justify their ac-
tion by saying there are other issues when voting. I think what 
some of the United States Catholic Bishops are doing is very 
disturbing to the pro-life movement by their selection of cer-
tain life issues they deem more important than abortion. The 
Bishops put immigration as a high priority as they make public 
statements on that issue but rarely say anything about the abor-
tion issue. I think this past election was a rejection of this line 
of thinking. We must be open to accepting immigrants, but at 
the same time we must be careful where they are coming from; 
and if they cannot be checked out, then we have an obligation 
to protect the people here by not letting them into our coun-
try. Look at what is happening in Germany and other countries 
who let these people in and are now facing terrorism on a major 
scale. We are already facing that situation in our country now. 

On another note, during the election we heard in the de-
bates how Hillary Clinton favored the killing of the unborn 
up to the time of birth while Donald Trump rejected this line 
of thinking. In numerous polls since the election, people who 
were not big supporters of the pro-life movement stated this 
statement by Mrs. Clinton was a red flag and this moved them. 
Of course, for those who support abortion, this was what they 
wanted to hear. Recently I read in National Right to Life News 
where there was a 13% swing by women voters who voted pro-
life over those women voting pro-abortion.

Another facet about voting pro-life that really bothers me 
is the good Christian people who say they are pro-life but don’t 
carry that into the voting booth. That was brought to light re-
cently when I read an article in Our Sunday Visitor. It was talking 
about a lady who was with a group that prayed at an abortion 
clinic, and when she was talking to her fellow prayer warriors 
and they were talking about abortion legal up to the time of 
birth, this lady had no idea that was possible. She thought it was 
just legal in the first trimester. People like this have also been 
known to work at Pregnancy Care Centers and when someone 
mentions to them about not voting for pro-abortion Democrats 
they look at you in disbelief. They have always voted that way, 
and they don’t seem to realize that when they vote for pro-abor-
tion candidates they are supporting abortion. They just don’t 

seem to get it! Thank goodness more people are getting the mes-
sage.

As we inaugurate our new President, Donald Trump, we 
look ahead to the future of this country with optimism. This 
past election, pro-lifers were elected in record numbers and the 
prospects look good for getting something done. But we still 
have many pro-abortion democrats in congress, and judges who 
legislate from the bench will do everything they can to block 
all pro-life legislation. Over the last several years major pro-life 
legislation has been passed in several state legislatures, but we 
still do not have that majority on the U.S. Supreme Court that 
would give a knockout blow to the abortion laws in our country. 
We have made major gains in the past few years, so now let us 
pray for the success of those leaders in moving forward in pro-
tecting the unborn.

Some Unfinished Business from the 2016 Election
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

Indiana’s Pro-Life U.S. Reps Vote to 
End Taxpayer Funding of Abortion
WASHINGTON – Today, seven of Indiana’s U.S. representatives 
voted for H.R. 7, the No Taxpayer Funding for Abortion Act. 
The pro-life representatives who voted to bar taxpayer funding 
of abortion were: Reps. Jackie Walorski (IN-2), Jim Banks (IN-
3), Todd Rokita (IN-2), Susan Brooks (IN-5), Luke Messer (IN-
6), Larry Bucshon (IN-8) and Trey Hollingsworth (IN-9).

The No Taxpayer Funding for Abortion Act makes perma-
nent the Hyde Amendment, which is credited with saving the 
lives of two million Americans. The White House issued a state-
ment saying President Donald Trump will sign H.R. 7 into law 
when it reaches his desk.

“We extend our hearty thanks to Indiana’s seven pro-life 
representatives who voted to protect taxpayers and protect 
life,” said Mike Fichter, President and CEO of Indiana Right to 
Life. “Hoosiers do not want to fund the destruction of human 
life. We’re pleased the No Taxpayer Funding for Abortion Act 
passed the House with the support of Reps. Walorski, Banks, 
Rokita, Brooks, Messer, Bucshon and Hollingsworth. We look 
forward to Congress next defunding Planned Parenthood of all 
taxpayer funds.”
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Eight years ago, we were told that newly elected pro-abortion 
President Barack Obama would bring “Hope and Change” 

to America. On November 8, America resoundingly rejected 
his policies. By electing pro-life Donald Trump, voters obvi-
ously weren’t interested in continuing Obama’s legacy which, as 
right-to-lifers know, was disastrous for unborn children. Presi-
dent-elect Trump’s victory signaled the country wished to move 
in the opposite direction of where Obama was taking us, a di-
rection Hillary Clinton promised to continue.

President Obama was active on the campaign trail for Clin-
ton, asking voters to support her as a way to continue his lega-
cy. In an interview with radio host Tom Joyner, Obama stated, 
“Everything we’ve done is dependent on me being able to pass 
the baton to someone who believes in the same things I believe 
in. So if you really care about my presidency and what we’ve 
accomplished, then you are going to go and vote” (for Clinton, 
of course).

We recently found out how frightful a Clinton presidency 
(essentially Obama’s third term) would have been. Mike Allen, 
founder of axios.com and former reporter for Washington DC-
based newspaper Politico, secured a list of the “ghost cabinet” 
Hillary Clinton’s campaign team had started to assemble so she 
would be ready to go once she “won” the election.

Allen wrote, “Hillary staffers and supporters had astonish-
ingly specific, widely known/accepted roles planned for her ad-
ministration. ‘Measuring the drapes’ is a cliché; a notional [hy-
pothetical] org chart is real life.… By Election Day, her roster 
was so refined that most jobs just had one name.”

Who was slated for her administration? According to Al-
len, John Podesta was the leading candidate for Secretary of 
State; Loretta Lynch would likely have remained as Attorney 
General; and Neera Tanden would be Secretary of Health and 
Human Services. Ann O’Leary would head up the Domestic 
Policy Council and Maya Harris would have been Deputy Chief 
of Staff for Operations. Quite condescending was the notation 
by EPA (Environmental Protection Agency) that the appointee 
would be “likely an African American (and/or at Education).”

Who are these people? John Podesta was the Hillary Clin-
ton campaign chairman whose emails were leaked by Wikileaks. 
Those emails showed him corresponding with an advisor who 
shared plans to overturn the Hyde Amendment. They also ex-
posed Podesta, a Catholic, as having “transparent contempt 
for the teachings of the Church,” with “the intention of creat-
ing dissident ‘Catholic’ organizations bent on defeating (and if 
possible, changing) those teachings,” as described by Matthew J. 
Frank in the magazine First Things.

Neera Tanden is President of the Center for American 
Progress (CAP), a liberal think tank in Washington, DC. In 
an August 2015 Op-Ed for MSNBC, she attacked Congress for 
its efforts to defund Planned Parenthood. Last summer, she 
cheered the Supreme Court decision striking the Texas abortion 
law. There is absolutely no doubt, had she become Secretary of 
HHS, that she would have aggressively sought increased gov-
ernment help for Planned Parenthood and promoted abortion 
funding in ObamaCare.

Ann O’Leary was a Senior Fellow at CAP and a senior poli-
cy advisor on Hillary Clinton’s campaign. From September 1999 
until he left office in 2001, O’Leary served as Special Assistant 
for Domestic Policy to President Bill Clinton. Her records at the 
Clinton Presidential Library show her work on various issues 
and are labeled: Abortion Safety, Abortion Clinic Violence, Par-
tial Abortion (sic partial-birth abortion), and Women’s Choice. 
Again, there is no doubt that she would have helped to promote 
a pro-abortion agenda in another Clinton White House.

Maya Harris is an attorney, also a former senior fellow at 
CAP, and former Executive Director of ACLU of Northern 
California. She is the sister of Kamala Harris, the new EMILY’s 
List-endorsed senator from California. Kamala Harris was the 
California attorney general who raided the home of the Center 
for Medical Progress’ David Daleiden after he released under-
cover videos of Planned Parenthood officials haggling over pric-
ing for body parts harvested from aborted babies.

Contrast that with the men and women Trump wants in his 
cabinet. I breathe a huge sigh of relief when I think of the pro-
life people who will be serving in the Trump administration: Jeff 
Sessions as Attorney General, Tom Price as Secretary of HHS, 
Nikki Haley as Ambassador to the United Nations, Reince Prie-
bus as Chief of Staff, Kellyanne Conway as Senior Advisor to the 
President, and many more. Unborn children will have staunch 
defenders and advocates at critical positions in the new admin-
istration. And, of course, we can’t forget President-elect Trump’s 
promise to appoint pro-life justices to the Supreme Court and 
defend the life-saving Hyde Amendment.

Our battle is a long way from being over. Proponents of 
abortion will fight harder than they ever have to keep the bar-
barity legal and available. But for the first time in eight years, 
there is real change with real hope for unborn babies.
[Editor’s note. The January digital edition of National Right to 
Life News—35 pages of news stories, columns, editorials, and 
human interest features—is now available online.]

2017 – Eight Years Later, Real Hope and Change For Unborn Babies
By Carol Tobias
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To Contact Your Area Legislators:
State Representative:
District 45: Bruce Borders	 H45@in.gov
District 62: Jeff Ellington	 H62@in.gov
District 63: Mike Braun	 H63@in.gov
District 64: Tom Washburn	 H64@in.gov
State Senate 39: Eric Bassler	 S39@in.gov
State Senate 48: Mark Messmer	 S48@in.gov
Indiana House: 1-800-382-9842
Indiana Senate: 1-800-382-9467

Senator Joe Donnelly: 
720 Hart Senate Office Building,
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: 202-224-4814
Web Form: www.donnelly.senate.gov/contact.cfm

Senator Todd Young:
B33 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-5623 Fax: (202) 228-1377
Web Site: www.young.senate.gov

Daviess County Right To Life Monthly Meeting is 
held the last week of each month at the Right To Life Of-
fice at 705 Troy Road. (Grace Baptist Church, Lower Level) 
Phone: 812-257-0222

Daviess County Right To Life Paper Drive is the 
first Saturday of February, April, June, August, October, 
December from 9 AM till 2 PM at the Fastenal parking 
lot, right beside the old K-Mart building. Other pick up 
points around the county are from 9-12 noon. If you 
can help, call Louis Kavanaugh at 486-3658. It would be 
greatly appreciated.

To Contact Congressman Larry Bucshon:
1005 Longworth House Office Building,
District of Columbia 20515-1408 
Phone: (202) 225-4636 Fax: (202) 225-3284 Web Site: 
www.bucshon.house.gov

Right To Life Web Sites:
Indiana Right To Life:	 http://www.indianalife.org/html/index.htm	 Right To Life of Indy	 http://www.rtlindy.org/
Priests For Life:	 http://priestsforlife.org/	 Christian Coalition:	 http://www.cc.org/
Life Issues:	 http://www.lifeissues.org	 Pro Life Action League	 http://www.prolifeaction.org/
Life News:	 http://lifenews.com/	 Susan B. Anthony List	 http://www.sba-list.org
 	 http://www.lifesitenews.com/	 National Right to Life	 http://www.nrlc.org
Abortion Research	 http://www.abortionresearch.com	 After Abortion	 http://www.afterabortion.org
Indiana State House 	 http://www.in.gov/apps/sos/legislator/search/

It has also been reported the Republican Party has grown 
and has expanded its reach in many states; it controls a re-

cord number of state legislatures across the country, the high-
est number in memory. Republicans now have used their 
electoral strength to pass a record number of new state-lev-
el anti-abortion laws. Overall, there were more state pro-life 
laws passed in recent years to reverse abortion than since the 
1973 Supreme Court decision legalizing abortion. Conservative 
states have already enacted so much of the pro-life agenda that 
the pro-life movement is running out of things to do until a 
majority of pro-life judges can be appointed to the U.S. Supreme 
Court. Just since the 2016 election, Kentucky and Ohio State 
legislatures have passed more legislation that sends shock waves 
to the pro-abortion community. There are still those naysayers 
who say when Republicans are in charge, nothing gets done; 
well those people just don’t know what they are talking about. 

Revelations such as those from the Center for Medical 
Progress videos circulating on social media platforms, which 
the mainstream media has tried to ignore, cannot be ignored 

any longer. And it appears there’s no telling when things could 
get better for the abortion movement. But when it comes to 
abortion, it has been a lesson in how the once unthinkable be-
comes the new normal—and this all happened with a Democrat 
(Obama) in the White House, and it could get even worse for 
the pro-abortion forces. 

In past elections, voters who refused to cast a ballot for the 
best possible candidate are partially responsible for the havoc 
inflicted on our nation.  They enabled ObamaCare, which in-
cludes massive government funding of abortion; appointments 
of justices to the US Supreme Court and appellate courts who 
routinely legislate from the bench and support abortion on de-
mand without apologies, and an almighty government that’s 
forcing individuals and corporations to fund and promote 
abortion-causing drugs.  Without Mr. Obama and his like we 
wouldn’t have homosexual marriage forced down our throats 
and face arrest for refusing to participate in whatever perver-
sion is now politically correct.  The list could go on.

America is now facing very difficult years ahead. But if ev-
eryone who holds to conservative and/or pro-life beliefs would 
research every candidate’s stand on abortion—from the local 
school board to the president—and vote for the best viable op-
tion, with God’s help we could turn things around.

Pro-Life Legislation Now Being Passed in Record Numbers
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr. 



Are You Upset Over What Planned Parenthood is Doing?
Then support the local Right to Life with your contribution

to help in the fight to defund Planned Parenthood. 
If you have not renewed your membership, now is the time!

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-257-0222

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).

Name:

Street:

City:	 State:	 Zip:	  

Phone:	 Email Address: 
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